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Information Technology Department

Guidelines and Rules for Use of Library Computers 
In addition to complying with local rules of use, users are expected to adhere to the policies and procedures established by other networks and facilities not owned by the Library, but which are accessed or traversed while using the Internet. Everyone is a guest of the system and should act with respect and consideration for one another. The following apply:

Everyone is expected to act with respect and consideration for one another. The following guidelines apply:
1. UWA students, faculty, and staff have priority to the computer workstations, and other users must relinquish the computer five minutes after being asked to do so. 
2. A parent or responsible adult of non-UWA users under the age of eighteen must assume responsibility for what Internet resources are appropriate for his/her child, and the parent or other responsible adult must supervise his/her child’s Internet sessions. 
3. Users may not install software. 
4. Users may not make any effort to change system performance. 
5. Users may not reboot computers without staff assistance. 
6. Users may not attempt to download software. 
7. When a research project requires the user to communicate with others on the Internet, he/she should observe NET etiquette. http://www.albion.com/netiquette/corerules.html  Be polite in all communications. Do not send messages that are abusive or contain swearing or vulgarity. Do not type any message in CAPITAL letters as this is considered as shouting at the reader. 
8. The Internet is not a secure environment. Users, therefore, should take precautionary measures before making any personal identification data available on the Internet. 
9. All users of the Library’s Internet connection agree not to hold the Julia Tutwiler Library responsible for any and all claims, losses, damages, obligations, or liabilities directly or indirectly relating to the use of the Internet or caused thereby or arising there from. 
Research Services 
In 1982 the Library affiliated with the Southeastern Library Network, Inc. (SOLINET), an organization which provides, through computerized services, access to information on materials available in a wide variety of libraries throughout the region and in other areas of the country. The holdings of the Julia Tutwiler Library have been entered in the computer data bank with the intent of automating the library services. In 1999, Endeavor’s Voyager Library Automation System was selected to provide electronic, integrated library services to the University. With increased automation, the research services available to faculty and students will be even further enhanced. 
Sanctions 
Illegal acts involving computers in the Library will be dealt with in a serious and appropriate manner. Computer privileges may be jeopardized, and illegal acts may be subject to prosecution by local, state, and federal authorities. 
Library Internet Usage Policy 
The Library strives to ensure that students, faculty, and staff at The University of West Alabama have the right and means to free and open access to ideas and information fundamental to and constitutionally protected in our democratic society. The Library will protect intellectual freedom, promote literacy, encourage lifelong learning, and provide library materials and information services supporting open access to information. Throughout its history, the Library has made information available in a variety of formats, from print to audio-visual materials. In our changing society, libraries can now provide the opportunity to integrate electronic resources from information networks around the world with the more traditionally library-based resources. 
The Internet enables the Library to provide information not otherwise available within the limitations of its own collection. It allows access to ideas, information, and commentary from around the globe. The resources available on the Internet are significant, but are designed for a highly diverse user population with highly diverse information needs. The Internet is an unregulated medium. As such, while it offers access to a wealth of materials that may be personally, professionally, and culturally enriching to individuals of all ages, it also enables access to some materials that may be erroneous, out-of-date, illegal, offensive, controversial, or sexually explicit. It is not possible for the Library to review and protect users from all such information. Users must, therefore, exercise their responsibility as discriminating information users by constantly questioning the validity and appropriateness of information available through the Internet, just as they question the appropriateness and validity of printed materials for their research purposes.  Julia Tutwiler Library cannot guarantee your privacy when using the Internet.

Legal Use of Library Computers 
The public access computer workstations of the Library may only be used for research purposes. The staff in charge of the workstations has the right to terminate an Internet session if its use is not research oriented. The staff person in charge has the right to ask users outside the University community to terminate a session and relinquish the computer to a UWA student, faculty or staff member. 
Examples of unacceptable or illegal use of the public access computer workstations include, but are not limited to, the following: 
· libeling or slandering other users 
· destruction of, or damage to, equipment software or data belonging to the Library 
· disruption or unauthorized monitoring of electronic communications 
· unauthorized copying of copyright protected materials 
· recreational use, including chat rooms 
· commercial gain or private profit (other than allowable under University intellectual property policies) 
· gambling
· pornography 

· commercial gain or private profit (other than allowable under University Intellectual property policies)
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